
AECOM 
1001 Highlands Plaza Drive West 
Suite 300 
St. Louis, MO 63110-1337 
www.aecom.com 

314 429 0100 tel 
314 429 0462 fax 

May 30, 2017 

Ms. Joyce Munie, P.E. 
Manager, Permit Section 
Illinois Environmental Protection Agency 
Bureau of Land 
1021 North Grand Avenue East 
Springfield, Illinois 62794 

Submittal of Additional Information 
Corrected Information for Proposed Groundwater Management Zone 
Roxana, Illinois 
1191150002 – Madison County 
Equilon Enterprises LLC d/b/a Shell Oil Products US 
Log No. B-43R-M-32 

Dear Ms. Munie: 

On behalf of Shell Oil Products US (SOPUS), AECOM Technical Services, Inc. (AECOM) hereby 
submits the enclosed additional information to the above-referenced proposed Groundwater 
Management Zone (GMZ). 

AECOM collects a variety of samples for SOPUS as part of the work performed in connection with the 
above-referenced site including the samples referenced and utilized in the GMZ.  AECOM contracts 
with independent laboratories to analyze the samples collected.  As noted in SOPUS’ initial disclosure 
letter and our subsequent communications, Accutest Laboratories (Accutest) issued revised 
laboratory analyses in response to an internal evaluation performed of its process.  Please note, the 
majority of the corrected analyses were issued only to include a revised footnote and the numeric 
value of the analytical results reported remained unchanged.  If any numeric values of analytical 
results presented in the GMZ were updated by Accutest, the updated results are presented as part of 
the information included in this additional information for the GMZ.  Moreover, based upon our 
evaluation of the GMZ and the revised information received from Accutest, the conclusion(s) of the 
GMZ as originally issued are unaffected. 

The additional information provided within is as discussed during our meeting with IEPA on March 23, 
2017 and a subsequent phone conversation with Amy Boley (IEPA) on April 28, 2017.  This additional 
information includes Table 2 from the original GMZ, revised to include the corrected Accutest data.   



If you have any questions during your review, please contact Kevin Dyer, SOPUS Senior Principal 
Program Manager, at kevin.dyer@shell.com (618/288-7237), or Bob Billman 
at bob.billman@aecom.com (314/743-4108).   

Sincerely, 

AECOM, on behalf of Shell Oil Products US 

Robert Billman, PG Robert E. Mooshegian, CHMM 
Senior Project Manager Senior Program Manager 

Enclosures:  2 copies 

cc: Kevin Dyer, SOPUS  
Eric Petersen, Phillips 66 
Lori Littrell, Atlantic Richfield Company 
Shannon Haney, Greensfelder, Hemker & Gale P.C. 
Repositories – Village Hall, Roxana Public Library, website 




















































































